
visiting.
There being no other business 

that needed to be tended to, the 
club adjourned.

Vision With A Purpose met at 
the Family Life Center in Robert 
Lee on Thursday, March 1, at 6 
pm.  A meal was provided and 
Debbie Childers opened the 
meeting with a prayer.

The minutes from last meeting 
were read and approved.  Beverly 
Burdett gave the Treasurer’s 
Report that was also approved.

Several committee budgets 
were discussed and members of  
various committees were 
discussed and updated.  Allyson 
Crenshaw is the new chair for 
Small Town Christmas for 2018.  
Dianne Hefner gave an update 
on the Beautification  
Committee meetings.  Trade 
Day is set to be held Saturday, 
May 5.  Everyone in the Robert 
Lee area is encouraged to 
participate.    This is planned to 
become an annual event.  More 
information will be provided in 
the future.

Crystal Stanford provided 
information on the county 
playground update.  She is still 
looking for more volunteers to 
aid in this project.  She has also 
contacted providers of  
equipment.  VP needs to decide 
where and what is needed first.  

Kelly Baker, Allyson Crenshaw 
and Crystal are working up a 
plan to be presented.  It will be 
done in phases.  Members of  the 
community are encouraged to 
get involved, especially if  you 
have young children.

Kelly Baker discussed the new 
membership tiers: $30 per year 
for Time/Talent membership 
(donation of  time and/or 
talents) and $100 per year for 
Treasure membership.

Under fundraising we are 
having two bake sales to be held 
at Robert Lee State Bank on 

routine things that happen at 
every meeting – roll call, 
approval of  the minutes and the 
treasurer’s reports.  There was 
discussion and unanimous 
approval to provide cookies for 
the Special Olympics.  Everyone 
agreed that it was a pleasure and 
honor to help with the Special 
Olympics.  There really was not 
much other business to tend to. 

It was suggested that the 
Sorosis Club change the meeting 
night from the third Thursday of  
the month.  After some 
discussion, it was agreed to 
change the meeting night to the 
second Thursday of  the month 
starting with the April meeting.

Mary Percifull asked the 
special guest, Steve Salmon, to 
speak.  He gave such an 
interesting and much needed talk 
about the need for a paid 
ambulance service for the entire 
county.  The ladies had good 
questions for Mr. Salmon.  He 
explained that our volunteers are 
just overwhelmed (and a majority 
are over 65 years old).  Bronte 
has approximately 15 volunteers 
and Robert Lee has 
approximately four volunteers to 
make all of  the runs for the 
entire county.  That’s not many 
volunteers when you think about 
people working, doctor’s 
appointments, vacations, or just 
not being available in town to 
make a run.  Mr. Salmon gave 
quite a bit of  information and 
“food for thought” for the ladies 
to think about.

Mary Percifull and Jane 
Cumbie provided some fabulous 
refreshments.  The ladies (and 
Steve Salmon) enjoyed the 
refreshments and enjoyed 
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Friday, May 11 and Friday, June 
15.  The Trade Days is slated to 
be held Saturday, May 5.  Vision 
with a Purpose is also 
participating  in SAAF (San 
Angelo Area Foundation) under 
the name “San Angelo Gives”.  
It’s a one day fundraiser (tele-
fundraiser), asking contacts/ 
community to donate on this day.

Members voted on putting out 
a community-wide cookbook.  A 
committee was appointed to 
pursue this endeavor.  Hopefully 
this project will be finished before 
Christmas.

Concho Valley Community 
Action Agency will be accepting 
mail-in applications for utility 
assistance beginning March 13, 
2018.  Please see the website 
(www.cvcaa.org) for the 
application and required 
documents needed.  For more 
information or to have an 
application mailed to you, call 
(325) 653-2411.

The San Angelo Ambassador 
Drill Team will be hosting 
tryouts on Sunday, March 18, at 
1 pm at the Spur Arena.  
Tryouts are open to all girls ages 
13 - 24.  Look at the San 
Angelo Stock Show and Rodeo 
website at sanangelorodeo.com 
for specific paperwork that 
should be brought to tryouts 
(click on Rodeo and then 
Ambassadors).

For more information contact 
Carmen Schwertner at (325) 
763-8175.

In celebration of  the tenth 
anniversary of  the purchase of  
First National Bank in Bronte, 
First National Bank of  Sterling 
City will host a free hamburger 
lunch on Thursday, March 22, 
at the bank in Bronte.

For more information, call 
(325) 473-2911.

The Bronte Longhorn Golf  
Club will host a tournament on 
Saturday, March 24, beginning 
at 9 am.

For more information, call 
(325) 262-5277.

A ‘Meet the Candidates’ event 
will be held Monday, March 26, 
at 6:30 pm.  It will be held at 
the Family Life Center of  First
United Methodist Church in 
Robert Lee.  This will be your 
chance to meet and speak with 
the candidates for Robert Lee 
Mayor and City Council.

The Sorosis Club met at First 
Baptist Church for their 
February meeting on February 
15.  The club started with the 

 A few residents from Bronte Health and Rehab Center enjoyed an ice cream dessert at The Pie in 
Robert Lee recently.


